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n January 13th at midday, Dr Sa arrived from 
Paris to Madrid to meet our community, he 
actually spent a lot of time to listen and to 

share with brothers and sisters and different leaders.  

After lunch he met with a small group of second 
generation. He then had dinner with the National 
Leader´s couple. On Wednesday morning he met with 
UPF Secretary General , Armando and with WFWP 
President, Marcia to hear about their activities and the 
way we are working here. We then had a meeting with 
the church leaders in Madrid. After a nice lunch 
prepared by our 2nd generation sisters Yoshiko and 
Beatriz, in the afternoon, there was a general meeting 
attended by about 25 members.  

Dr. Sa, after giving a brief summary of what was 
transmitted to us in June last year, explained about the 
providential formula course. Basically he said that 
after the fall, God wants to send the Messiah, on the 
foundation of faith and substantial set by the central 
figures. The coming of the Messiah Jesus was 
prolonged due to continuous failures. Also each of us 
should establish its own foundation to receive the 
Messiah, meaning the blessing. Before receiving the 

blessing we must restore three spiritual children, who 
represent the three archangels, and tall things of 
creation. .  

The way to do this is practicing true love, highest level 
is to give and forget, giving and receiving, receiving 
and giving, receiving and remember, and receiving and 
forget. We must always take care of the spiritual 
children, not just until they have accepted the True 
Parents. After receiving the blessing, we must restore 
our home church as Cain-type tribe and our family and 
tribe of Abel type, thus fulfilling the tribal messiah. 
Finally we join the Royal Family. True Parents have 
three types of children; we blessed first generation, 
our children, the second generation and their direct 
children, the True Children.  

We are really grateful for the Dr Sa´s visit in Madrid. 
He has worked for so many years and from an early 
age so close to True Parents and he can give us a clear 
understanding of how human beings can be recreated. 
In our daily life it´s sometimes easy to forget about 
how we can accomplish this responsibility that God 
gave to Adam and Eve and it´s necessary for us to 
always refresh this deep understanding.
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